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Walnut Creek Pickleball Club

Board meeting Minutes

October 7, 2015
Board members present:


President – Dick Hildebrand

Vice President     –   Duff Danilovich


Treasurer – Valerie Robertson
Secretary              -   Gary Smith


Social Chair – Lynne Hildebrand       Membership Chair- Tosh Koritsuba

Ratings Chair – Kris Hunter    

Public Relations    -  absent

Venue Chair – Thom MacPherson
Also present – Jeane DeKelver
Meeting called to order at 12:40 PM by President Hildebrand

Approved the minutes from the August 28, 2015 meeting with no corrections.

Treasurer Report:  $1,945 in checking.  We need to pay the court rental from September yet.   Val received $50 from the Rossmoor club for cost of balls at Tice.
Membership:  Tosh reported that there are currently 230 paid members.  Tosh had checks and cash from new members which he gave to Val to deposit.  29 new members
Nominating Committee:  The committee has reported that all but two positions have been filled.   It was decided to hold the Membership meeting on November 4 at Tice Gym.   Time will be 12:30 PM after play.  Dick will send notice to all members.
Website:  It has been decided that we will not anything with the website until we find someone to manage it for us.   Have asked for volunteers from membership.

Cracks on permanent courts:  Dick will send another reminder to Lifetime tennis and the city regarding the cracks.
Courts and skill level days:  It was agreed that the current process is  working.  We will resume charging $1 for members and $4 for non members for play on Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday.  We will continue reserving the courts with the city for October.
Duff suggested that the minutes should show the Board expressing its thanks and the thanks of the members for a job well done with the “Ratings Day” and the recent tournament.   Many thanks to Kris for organizing the Ratings day and to Lori for organizing the Tournament.

Holiday Party:  The Jensens have volunteered their home again for the Holiday party.   We are looking at December 11 as the date but need to confirm with the Jensens.

Dues:  It was decided that any new members who join in October, November, or December will pay the Dues rate for 2016 which will be $20 and this fee will cover them for the remainder of 2015 and all of 2016.

Tournament:   Tosh and Lori are working on a tournament for 4.0 players.   Potential date is October 24, 2015.  
Next Board meeting:
The next Board meeting was set for November 4, 2015.  This meeting will be at Tice Gym immediately following the Membership meeting and election of officers.   The incoming Officers will be invited to attend so that they can be brought up to date on issues and problems.
Adjourned at 1:40 PM

Respectfully submitted October 29, 2015
Gary Smith

Secretary
